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MINUTES

FOX CHAPEL BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING HELD DECEMBER 17, 2018
PRESENT:
Walter A. Scott, III, Mayor; Andrew C. Bennett, President; Thomas A. Karet, Harrison S. Lauer, Ann R. Meyer, James M. Royston, Councilmembers; A. Bruce Bowden, Solicitor; Gary J. Koehler, Borough Manager; Joy A. Hardt, Treasurer; Dana A. Abate, Borough Secretary.

ABSENT:
Frederick C. Leech, Jay S. Troutman, Councilmembers.

Mr. Bennett called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M.


Upon a motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the Borough Council meeting held November 19, 2018 were approved as submitted.  
FINANCIAL


Mrs. Hardt reviewed the EIT report and the changes made to the 2019 Budget resulting from the Finance Committee meeting.

Approval of Bills
It was moved by Mrs. Meyer that the payment of bills for November 2018 (General Fund Vouchers 24095-24188 - $1,599,262.41) be approved.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


2019 Budget

It was moved by Mr. Lauer that the 2019 Budget be approved.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Real Estate Millage/Ordinance No.  708

It was moved by Mr. Lauer that Ordinance No. 708 establishing the 2019 real estate millage rate at 2.95 mills be enacted.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS

Contract Award – Stockpiled Material Removal

It was moved by Mrs. Meyer that Contract No. 18-PW5, Stockpiled Material Removal, be awarded to Vigliotti Landscaping and Construction Co. at a cost of $34,235.00.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.
Resolution No. 626
It was moved by Mr. Royston that Resolution No. 626 accepting Old Indian Trail and Old Indian Trail Court as public streets of the Borough be adopted.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.
Resolution No. 627
It was moved by Mr. Royston that Resolution No. 627 amending the Articles of Incorporation of the Fox Chapel Sanitary Authority be adopted.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.
Reappointments
It was moved by Mr. Lauer that the following reappointments to the Fox Chapel Sanitary Authority be approved:


NAME
TERM
TERM EXPIRES

Fred Leech, Board President
1 Year
   12/31/2019

Harrison Lauer, Board Member
2 Years
   12/31/2020

Jay Troutman, Board Member
3 Years
   12/31/2021

Ann Meyer, Board Member
4 Years
   12/31/2022

Jim Royston, Board Vice President
5 Years
   12/31/2023

Joy Hardt, Treasurer
Until Council appoints successor

Gary Koehler, Secretary
Until Council appoints successor

Bruce Bowden, Solicitor
Until Council appoints successor

The motion was duly seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Leaf Collection

Council briefly discussed extending the leaf collection program.  For reasons such as other work scheduled, lack of manpower, residents being told collection will not be extended and therefore paying to have leaves hauled away, the need to switch equipment from leaf collection to winter road maintenance and equipment freezing due to snow and cold temperatures, it was determined that extending the program was not feasible.
There being no other business to come before the Board, it was duly moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 6:55 PM.   The motion carried unanimously.







DANA A. ABATE









Borough Secretary



